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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

New Members and Officers Elected to Xavier University of Louisiana 
Board of Trustees 

New Orleans, La – Xavier University of Louisiana has elected three new members to its Board 
of Trustees for three-year terms; Dr. Michelle Dipp, Sister Jane Nesmith, S.B.S. (‘72), and Ms. 
Carita S. Walker (‘93). Sister Stephanie Henry, S.B.S., Xavier’s newly elected President of the 
Sisters of the Blessed Sacrament (‘00), was also named to an ex-officio board position.  

At the summer meeting, the Board also re-elected Mr. Justin Augustine III to serve as chair. Dr. 
Derek Robinson (‘98) and Mr. James Mitchell were also designated to serve as vice chairs. Dr. 
Jennifer Goldsmith Adams was elected Board Secretary.  

“As a product of Xavier, I understand the transformative power of a Xavier education,” said 
Chair Augustine. “This group of outstanding leaders has committed to serving the university to 
ensure that it remains strong and relevant to the promotion of a more just and humane society 
and to ensure that every Xavier student is prepared to assume roles of leadership and service in 
a global society.” 

Dr. Michelle Dipp is a Co-Founder and Managing Partner at Biospring Partners, a dedicated 
healthcare technology growth equity firm. Previously, Dr. Dipp was General Partner at 
Longwood Fund and served as Managing Director at General Atlantic, launching their life 
sciences investment platform and leading multiple investments, including Ginkgo BioWorks, 
PathAI, and Immunocore.  
 
“I am honored to serve Xavier, one of the nation’s top ranked historically Black Universities,” Dr. 
Dipp expressed. “As one of the leading institutions for undergraduate education, Xavier 
graduates represent the highest number of Black students who go on to achieve a medical 
degree or a doctorate degree in science, engineering, or pharmacy and who have a 93% job 
placement rate.” 
 



Sr. Jane Nesmith, S.B.S. (‘72) is the Director of Black Catholic Ministries at the Diocese of 
Cleveland. Sr. Nesmith is a founding member of the National Black Sisters’ Conference and an 
accomplished composer, author, and producer of several volumes of CDs and books.  
 
Sr. Nesmith served as the Vice President of the Sisters of the Blessed Sacrament for seven 
years. Her experience includes serving as Parish Pastoral Administrator and Executive Director 
for numerous Indiana ministries. She has also been a teacher and campus minister for high 
schools in Louisiana and Jamaica.  
 



Rotating off the Board after having served two three-year terms are 



information about Xavier University of Louisiana, visit us online at www.xula.edu or contact Regi 
Reyes at (504) 520-5240 or rreyes@xula.edu. 


